
Notice of Public 
Information Session

905-478-4282 customerservice@eastgwillimbury.ca

@TownofEastGwillimbury @TownofEG @TownofEastGwillimbury

www.eastgwillimbury.ca

A public information session will be held to receive input on 
the Complete Communities Secondary Plan on: 

March 21, 2024, from 3 to 5 p.m. and 6 to 8 p.m. at the 
Temperance Hall located at 18974 Leslie Street, Sharon 

Purpose of this Notice

On September 6, 2023, East Gwillimbury Council 
commenced the East Gwillimbury Complete Communities 
(Whitebelt) Secondary Plan. The purpose of the Secondary 
Plan is to establish a detailed planning framework and urban 
land uses in accordance with the policies of the Town of 
East Gwillimbury Official Plan and York Region Official Plan 
(2022) to allow the Town to begin the long-range planning 
of the Town’s new community areas.  

Public Information Session

This public information session will be held to present 
Phase One, Emerging Preferred Plan, of the Complete 
Communities Secondary Plan with attendees. Please note 
that this is a drop-in session. Representatives from the 
Town and the Consultant team will be available to answer 
questions and discuss the Secondary Plan Study. Feedback 
from attendees will inform the final version of the Secondary 
Plan Study.    

About the Project

Whitebelt areas included as part of the Complete 
Communities Secondary Plan will subsequently be 
subject to individual Community Design Plans. Efforts to 
complete the Secondary Plan will occur concurrently with 
efforts to finalize the updated Town of East Gwillimbury 
Official Plan. Town staff in coordination with the Town’s 
Planning Consultant, will oversee the development of this 
plan, including completion of the required background 
studies, in an effort to work towards a Town-initiated Official 
Plan Amendment (Secondary Plan) to the Town of East 
Gwillimbury Official Plan. 

As part of the development of the Complete Communities 
(Whitebelt) Secondary Plan, public consultation will be held 
with the public, at which time comments, questions, and 
input may be provided. Additional public consultation will 
take place to present a Draft Secondary Plan, and a statutory 
public meeting will also be held by the Town to present 
a final version of the Secondary Plan once it is complete. 
The Whitebelt Areas within the Secondary Plan will also 
participate in individual future Community Design planning 
processes, subsequent and separate from the Secondary 
Plan Process. 

More information on the Complete Communities Secondary 
Plan is available on the Town’s website at

www.eastgwillimbury.ca/CompleteCommunities

Contact

If you require additional information or would like to be 
placed on the project contact list, please visit  
www.eastgwillimbury.ca/CompleteCommunities or 
contact: 

Jack Krubnik, MCIP RPP, CSLA OALA, PLE  
Director of Planning Policy and Growth Management    
Town of East Gwillimbury   
19000 Leslie Street, Sharon ON L0G 1V0  
905-478-4283 Ext. 1287  
jkrubnik@eastgwillimbury.ca
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